
 

 

 

 

 

 

CREATING OPEN SOURCE CODE FOR THE PROJECT’S PROCEDURES 

CoastSnap is a global “Citizen Science” project that aims to engage citizens to participate in scientific 
research on the accretion and erosion of various beaches. For this purpose, the project provides specially 
designed holders at fixed “CoastSnap locations” where passers-by can place their smartphones in to take 
a picture of the beach. All of these photos will be collected in one large set, which will be used by 
researchers to map the growth of the beach. More information on the project can be found on the dedicated 
webpage. 

The project has already two stations on the Belgian coast and 59 stations worldwide. As the number of 
stations is growing, the need for automated procedures grows as well. Analysis of the images is done by 
semi-automated scripts, which are in itself open source, yet are run using the MATLAB software. Therefore, 
we intend to convert the scripts to fully open source code (R or Python). Additionally, gathering of the 
images send by users through social media and email is done manually. This can be quite demanding, and 
should be replaced by scripts that capture the images automatically.  

The student will have to provide code to establish a near fully automated procedure for the entire 
CoastSnap project. That implies the conversion of analysis code to an open source format and the creation 
of scripts for automated collection of the images. The student will have the opportunity to work and be 
trained by the Data Centre of the Flanders Marine Institute (VLIZ), an accredited data center with a long 
history in the management of marine data. 

REQUIREMENTS 

We are looking for a motivated student with good knowledge of coding in MATLAB, Python and R, that is 
willing to put his skills to the test in a scientific environment.  

Internships have a minimum duration of one month. 

WORKING ENVIRONMENT AND SUPPORT 

For 20 years, the Flanders Marine Institute (VLIZ) has been strengthening the accumulation of marine 
knowledge and the excellence of marine scientific research in Flanders. VLIZ is a coordination and 
information platform, a focal point for marine and coastal research, which also serves as an international 
contact point for marine science. Important activities are national and international networking, 
information and data management, scientific communication for policy and industry, education and the 
general public, and logistical support of marine research. Since 2017, the institute also initiates, promotes 
and executes innovative and multidisciplinary marine research, and this at the service of, in collaboration 
with or complementary to Flemish and international marine research groups.  

CONTACT 

For more information on this internship, or to apply, please contact coastsnap@vliz.be 

INTERNSHIP 

Coding for CoastSnap 

http://www.kustportaal.be/en/coastsnap-belgium

